Highlights of the President’s Activities
Monday, October 20, 2014

» President Ellen Johnson Sirleaf began a two-day visit to Lofa County in continuation of her
assessment to the Ebola situation in the country. She will use the opportunity to hold discussions
with community leaders on the essence of working collectively to contain the virus as well as
meet with healthcare workers in the county to encourage them to continue to exhibit commitment
in the discharge of their duties.

Lofa County, which reported the first outbreak of the deadly Ebola virus disease in northwestern
Liberia, has reported a drastic decline in the transmission of the virus with “no new cases”
reported for the past three weeks.

President Sirleaf will begin her visit to Foya and later travel to Voinjama. She is expected to
make stops at several health clinics including Kolahun Hospital along the way. She will donate
Personnel Protective Equipment (PPEs) and assorted food items for healthcare workers as a
demonstration of her appreciation for their sacrificial services. The Liberian leader is expected to
pay similar visits to Zorzor, Salayea and clinics enroute to Monrovia.



